HOBART.

General Meetings

Due to lack of support, these will now only be held every three months, this way we may get a reasonable attendance.

Party Leaders

Here is a new list of Party Leaders and where they can be reached. No trip, whether Club or Private, should be undertaken without a Party Leader.

Frank Brown 308 Lenah Valley Rd., Lenah Valley. Doug Turner 79 Riawena Rd., Lindisfarne. Ph. - 29443 Pn. - _ Ph. - 25247 25790 35 Balaka Rd., Rosny. Del Latham M.H. deVries 78 Lord St., Sandy Bay. Dennis Seymour 4 Clarke Ave., Battery Point Ph. - 25790 John Ferris 15 Colville St., Battery Point Ph. — 25159 Bob Geeves Judd's Hill Rd., Geeveston Ph. - G'ton Barry James 139 Augusta Rd., Lenah Valley Ph. - 82266 Ph. - G'ton 255 Barry was elected at the Committee Meeting held on the 14th May, Moved D. Seymour, seconded I Ferris.

Party Leaders will be nominated on the Thursday before each trip, who in turn will name the trip secretary to collect equipment fees, 1/- per day, per person.

Transport

Some members are unable to make trips, due to lack of transport, so if you are going caving and have a spare seat, contact Joan on 83571, or come to the Barclay on Thursday nights where these things are sorted out.

Equipment

All active members are advised to carry with them a whistle, as some holes are too deep for voices to carry to the surface. Also enquiries are being made on the mainland far Carabiners, which seem to be unobtainable in Hobart.

[2]

Subscriptions

These are coming in very well, and the Treasurer is just itching to write you a receipt, so send those nice £1 notes and receive your membership card as well.

Public Relations

Public relations are at a very good level, and it would seem that the next generation of cavers will be girls. John and Dianne Chick have just added another one to the list, the Haslers are next, to all six or seven we send our congratulations.

John and Juneen McCorrmack took the long walk last week, best wishes are extended to these two nice people.

Welcome to Prof. Carey, who has returned from overseas. Also Clive Morris is back after month in sunny Queensland. The only farewell this time is to Michael Durinch, who is now on his way around the world, we will miss him very much, but we know he will have a wonderful time, he is going to keep us posted on his movements. (No haystacks where he is going.) Many Happy Returns

Yes we are 18 years old this year, and a celebration dinner will be held on the 12th Sept. Invitations will be sent out for this auspicious occasion, so get your celebrating suit ready.

Archives

The Secretary has now taken over the archives, books may be borrowed for 3d. per fortnight, publications Id per fortnight, (when she gets them sorted out)

There is also a number of Bulletins Nos. 3 & 4 which can be purchased. It is hoped to get the trip reports bound in five year periods, so in future all trip leaders are asked to forward a report as soon as possible after their trip.

[3]

New Members

The following have undergone their two trips and are now full members and we welcome them.

Robert Cockerill 9 Mortimer Ave. New Town

Peter Brabon As above

Colin Adam 54 Forster St. New Town Michael Jagoe 20 Lewan Ave. Kingston

They are all very active, and that is what we need at the moment.

Forward Programme

As this covers the next three months, please keep your circular handy, and try and make as many trips as possible. Please note, June 13-15 will now be spent at Ida Bay. For the benefit of new members, and the old ones who have not been there for some time.

W/End. June 13-15th. Ida Bay - Exit Cave Thurs June 25th. Committee Meeting

W/End. June 27-28th. Florentine W/End.

July 11-12th. Mole Creek

Thurs July 23rd. Committee Meeting

W/End. July 25-26th. Mole Creek W/End. Aug. 8-9th Florentine W/End. Aug. 22-23rd. Mole Creek

Thurs. Aug. 27th. General Meeting U.T.G.D. 8 p.m.

One of these week ends may be changed, to enable the club to go to Queenstown, as the last trip was postponed due to illness, Ron Kent is on to something good around there (we hope), however we will give them time to settle into their new home before invading them.

Club Hut

For the time being, members are asked to use the hut opposite the mill (the first one) and the Nth branch will use the other one. The tent is available for those wishing to camp at Caveside. Contact Bill Peterson. 1/- per day per person sharing the tent will be charged, and tent should be dried before returning it to Q.M.

[4]

Remember

Pockets 12/6
Handbooks 5/Bulletins 4/- to 5/-

Subscriptions £1 full 10/- Junior 5/- Ass. See you at the Barclay Thursday nights. 6-8 p.m.

Committee Members - Where they can be found

President
Dennis Seymour 4 Clark Ave., Battery Point
Business Phone 25354 Home Ph.25790
Seymour Scales, Macquarie Street.

<u>Vice Pres</u>. Doug Turner 79 Riawena Rd., Lindisfarne Ph. 29443 Bus, Dept. Labour and Nat. Service Ph.33721

Hon Sec. Archivist Miss Joan Halton 9 Mortimer Ave., New Town
Ph. 83571 Bus. Govt. Printing Office (Messages only)

<u>Treasurer</u> John Ferris 15 Colville St., Battery Point Phone 25159 Bus. Taxation Dept. Collins St. Ph.27071

Del Latham 35 Balaka Road, Rosny Phone 26407 Bus. Cnr. Collins and Molle Sts. Ph.41672

Miss S. Koster 52 St. Georges Terrace, Battery Point Ph. 21406 Bus. State Library (Messages only)

Mr. Clive Morris 4 Sommerdale Road, Claremont Ph. 71239 Bus.
Mercury Office (Messages only)

Miss Stella Price Esplanade, Blackman's Bay Ph. 56272 Q.M. Bill Peterson 43 Augusta Rd., Lenah Valley. Ph.82231 Bus. Geology Dept. University of Tasmania.

Change of Address

Harry deVries. c/- Remington Rand, Port Moresby, New Guinea. Rolly and Pat Webb, 29 Mildura Cres. Broadmeadows, Victoria.

J. Halton Hon Secretary

[FF]